
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News Release 
05/24/2016 

 

Sheriff Lavender reports that yesterday at approximately 4:00 p.m. his office was 

dispatched to a suspicious vehicle in the 1700 block of Landrum Road. Deputies arrived 

and made contact with 33 year old Amon Crabtree and 32 year old Heidi Spurlock. The 

two subjects advised that they had ran out of gas on an unoccupied piece of property. 

Deputies observed several items in the back seat of the vehicle. 

 

While Deputies were out with these two subjects other Deputies were dispatched to a 

Burglary that had occurred in the 400 block of Landrum Road. While investigating both 

incidents Deputies discovered that items taken from the Burglary were in the vehicle that 

the two subjects were driving.  

 

Mr. Crabtree was arrested and charged with Receiving Stolen Property. Mrs. Spurlock 

was arrested and charged with Receiving Stolen Property and Possession of Criminal 

Tools. They were both transported to the Ross County Jail.  
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